
NOTICE FOR COMMENT BY PRIVATE SECTOR 
Public Notice for Capital Assistance 

This is to notify all interested parties that the Missoula Urban Transportation District is applying 

for $663,205 through the capital assistance grant. The capital assistance grant is funded by the 

Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and administered by the Montana Department of 

Transportation. FTA funds will be used to purchase two (2) accessible minivans and one (1) full-

size accessible van for providing transportation services by The Arc of Western Montana and two 

(2) battery-electric accessible vans for MUTD to provide transportation services to the elderly, 

and people with disabilities. 

The application is on file at 1221 Shakespeare Street, Missoula, MT 59802. A public hearing will 

be held during the Specialized Transportation Advisory Committee on February 21, 2025, at 10:30 

a.m. The hearing will be held at Mountain Line, 1221 Shakespeare Street, Missoula, MT 59802. 

Adoption by the MUTD Board will take place at the same location on February 27, 2025, at 12:00 

p.m. For more information or for those who require accommodation for disabilities, contact MUTD 

Director of Operations, 1221 Shakespeare, Missoula, MT 59802, or (406)543-8386 or Department 

of Transportation, Helena at 444-4210 (voice), or 444-7696 (TTY). 

The Missoula Urban Transportation District will be requesting financial assistance from the 

Montana Department of Transportation and the Federal Transit Administration. 


